

## Kentucky Association of Educational Opportunity Program Personnel

Kentucky President's Report KAEOPP Business Meeting Natural Bridge State Resort Park Slade, KY April 21, 2016

- I attended Kentucky TRIO Day and Student Initiatives at the University of Louisville on February 26 & 27, 2016. I would like to commend the TRIO Staff at the Univerity of Louisville and Kentuckiana Works for hosting an excellent TRIO Day. Congressman John Yarmuth (KY-3) spoke at this event about the great work TRIO does in preparing students for postsecondary and graduate work.
- I attended COE's Leadership Summit on March 5 & 6, 2016 at the Hyatt Regency on Capital Hill in Washington, DC.
- I attended COE's Policy Seminar on March 7 & 8, 2016 at the Hyatt Regency on Capital Hill in Washington, DC. All Kentucky Congressmen and Senators were visited by the 13 KAEOPPians attending this event, including 2 Talent Search alums and one SSS alumna.
- I attended COE's Relations with the Department of Ed. on March 7, 2016 at the Hyatt Regency on Capital Hill in Washington, DC.
- I participated in a Fair Share conference call with SAEOPP President Chris George, the state Presidents from SAEOPP, and Al Phillips, Vice President of COE on March 17, 2016.
- I participated in a Fair Share conference call with SAEOPP President Chris George, the state Presidents from SAEOPP, and Al Phillips, Vice President of COE on April 20, 2016.
- I worked with Summer Bryant, KAEOPP Conference Member-at-Large in planning of Spring Meeting 2016.
- KAEOPP is currently at 57% of its 2015-2016 Fair Share goal of \$63,502.